
SECRETARY & TRUSTEES’ REPORT FOR THE YEAR 2020 

THE OBJECTS OF THE SOCIETY: To promote for the benefit of the nation the preservation of public 

transport vehicles and items of allied transport interest which are of historic and educational value. 

Also, the education of the general public of the history of public transport in the Leeds area.     

Further details are given in the Society’s constitution, a copy of which may be obtained by 

application to the Hon. Secretary. 

THE TRUSTEES: I. M. Dougill (Chairman), J. M. Hindes (Vice Chairman), J. B. Holmes (Secretary),           

A. Cowell (Treasurer), M. J. Waring, J. Soper (to March 2020), M. Reuben  & C. Walker (from A.G.M. 

2020). The Trustees were elected at the Annual General Meeting held on 12th October 2020 and 

form the Society’s Committee. All Trustees serve in an honorary capacity and are elected annually. 

Ten meetings of the Committee were held during the year. 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE: This came from a variety of sources including the sale of the Societies 
books and photographs, models, DVDs and donated items that were sold through the internet and 
at transport-related events. 
Copies of the audited accounts for the Society are available from the Secretary at the address above. 
 
SALES STANDS: We attended only one event where we had sales stand. This was at Pudsey Civic Hall 
in January 2020, unfortunately due to the Covid 19 epidemic all other events during the year were 
cancelled by their organisers. 
 
PUBLICATIONS: Book sales during this year have been slow due to the Covid 19 restrictions and 
having no general meetings for the rest of the year since March 2020. 
 
RESTORATION WORK: The Society has no major project ongoing. 
 
GENERAL ACTIVITIES: Due to the Covid 19 epidemic (Corona Virus) the Society only held three face 
to face General Meetings during the Year from January to March 2020. Due to Government 
restrictions, we were unable to hold any face-to-face meetings. From April we held Zoom 
Conferencing meetings on the Internet being hosted by various members of the Society.   
 
VISITS: Unfortunately, due to the epidemic no visits were organised. 
 
JIM SOPER: During December 2019, Jim one of our Committee members and a founder member of 
the Society, and author of the Societies books had a stroke at his home just before Christmas. He 
was taken first to hospital, and then to a nursing home, where he died in March 2020. As Jim’s house    
was used for storing most of our stocks of the Societies own books (nearly 2000 books) we had to 
find new storage facilities, which was found in January 2020, and the books were dually moved to 
their new home in the next couple of months by society members.    
 
 John B Holmes 
Hon. Secretary 



 

 



 

 


